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Date: February 9, 2022 

To: Board of Trustees 

From: Shawna Walter, Acting Superintendent 

Originator(s): Liliana LeVesconte, Associate Superintendent, Corporate Services 

Subject: Capital Projects & Access to Reserves 

Purpose: 

For review and consideration. 

Consideration: 

That the Board of Trustees review and provide a recommendation regarding Capital Projects 
& Access to Reserves for approval at the February 23, 2022, Public Board meeting. 

Background: 

During the 2020-2021 school year, several capital projects were approved for executing, 
utilizing our capital reserves. Due to logistics issues and shifting of priorities, the projects 
did not proceed during the 2020-2021 school year, however, they are expected to be 
completed during the 2021-2022 school year. As a result, a new approval is required from 
the Board to proceed. 

Alberta Education allows School Boards to proceed with projects without further government 
approval if the projects are capital in nature, and there are sufficient funds in the capital 
reserve. The Division’s capital reserve balance is $3,144,222. 

The Division has prioritized the following capital projects to be completed before August 31, 
2022: 

PROJECT COST ESTIMATE 
NAMAO – HOME ECONOMICS ROOM $150,000 
CAMILLA – FENCING OF PROPERTY $100,000 
CAMILLA AND FOUR WINDS – STORAGE FACILITIES $100,000 
LILIAN SCHICK - SIDEWALKS $100,000 
STURGEON HEIGHTS – SIDEWALKS $60,000 
REDWATER & GIBBONS – FRONT ENTRANCE DESIGN $30,000 
TOTAL FUNDING FROM RESERVES $540,000 

Administration is prepared to respond to questions at the February 9, 2022, Committee of 
the Whole meeting.  

Sincerely, 

Shawna Walter, M.Ed 
Acting Superintendent 
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